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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 11th October 2016.

Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. S. Hanson

Cllr. S. Munn
                                  
Cllr. D. Pengelly
In Attendance. Cllr. Lamb

815. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to holiday and Cllr. Boot-Handford due to

 
holiday.
816.  Items of interest as the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these 
         matters.

1) Cllr. Pengelly – reported that a parishioner has fallen over the curb on the path from The Close, 

also a parishioner who wishes to use this path with a mobility scooter cannot get over this curb.

817. Meet with Bere Alston United Football Club and discuss items reference roof and 

        CASCA.

Mr. Westlake has emailed the Clerk to send his apologies as he is unable to attend.

The Chairman introduced Mr. Derek Murphy who is representing BAUFC. Unfortunately Cllr. Boot-Handford is away so no discussion could be had on CASCA.

The Chairman stated that we have three quotes for the roof varying from £9,500 to £11,700. To make it sound new timbers are needed and of course the rear roof being asbestos needs to be dealt with to a licensed tip and unfortunately Council does not have this kind of finances available. Mr. Murphy stated that the internal roof is beginning to sag because of the ingress of water. The worst areas are the away team and home teams dressing rooms.

Discussions then took place regard the football club trying for grants. Mr. Murphy stated they now have an under 18’s team. Mr. Murphy to go away and seek advice and feed back to committee. It was agreed to ask Mr. Reddecliff about a temporary repair.

The Chairman asked Mr. Murphy if he had any more questions, Mr. Murphy explained that the cistern in the gent’s urinal is continually running. Chairman asked if workman could have a look at it.

Cllr. Pengelly stated that a member of the public had complained about the grass cuttings being dumped in the hedge and they are starting to smell, could they be moved somewhere else.
Cllr. Lamb asked the Chairman if he could inform B.A.U.F.C that Council is arranging for the Recreation Field to become a night landing area for the Devon Air Ambulance, there will be a 10 metre pole with lighting approximately half way down the outside edge of the fence which is nearest to the entrance gate which will give an area of 50 metres between fence and play park.

Mr. Murphy did not think that would be a problem.

818. Matters arising from the minutes of the 13th September and taken as read, to deal with 
        matters arising.

Matters Arising.

Minute 755(636(b)) – Mr Reddecliff has been working on the renewal of the rear door to Pavilion 




  this week.

The Clerk sought permission to go into part 2.

Cllr. Maycock proposed committee go in to part 2, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.

Discussions took place.

Cllr. Hanson proposed committee come out of part 2, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

819.  Financial Statements.

The Clerk circulated the financial statements by email.

Discussions took place, Cllr. Munn proposed acceptance of the Cemetery Finance sheets, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.

After discussions Cllr. Pengelly proposed acceptance of the Recreation Finance Sheets, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.

Discussions took place regards the shared mower, the Clerk explained that there were problems getting the mower from Horrabridge and even more problems when Cllr.  Moorhead           arranged to collect the mower on Friday, our workman ended up waiting around for nearly 2 hours for him to arrive.

820. Report by Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.

Cllr. Pengelly explained that Andy Ball and Paul Willmott had been doing some preparation work at the play park for BARP.

Cllr. Pengelly stated that there is an extra cost of £550+VAT to extend the bark play area, would Council be able to add this on to the play equipment order. BARP will get a cheque to Council for £550. It was agreed Council would pay this as well.

Rhino contacted Cllr. Pengelly today stating they require a 50% upfront payment, after discussions Cllr. Pengelly to go back to the company and explain Council’s legal requirement is that payment is forthcoming on completion and satisfactory inspection. Cllr. Pengelly is to contact Rhino tomorrow.

821. To select an Allotment holder to receive the Eaon Wager Cup.

Cllr. Munn and Cllr. Maycock to meet this week to inspect allotments.
822. To discuss the placement of a visibility mirror in Mr. Shuttkacker’s hedge.
The Chairman has not met with Mr. Shuttkacker, defer this to next meeting.

823. Night Landing for Air Ambulance.

Cllr. Lamb, Cllr. Benson, Cllr. Page-Bailey and the Clerk met Toby Russell from Devon Air 

Ambulance at the Recreation Field last Friday, the meeting went well and as previously mentioned 

the ideal site for the placing of the lighting column is between the fence and the play area. The 

costing will be approximately £5,300 for the complete installation. Cllr. Lamb stated that Council 

will have to apply for Planning Permission.

824. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
       Bere Alston Sarah Park
Cllr. Hanson has only Sarah Park to inspect as the park on The Down is closed because of 

improvement works by BARP.

Wire broken near gate, gate latch still not closing.

Zip wire wooden foot step is rotting needs replacing.

     Rope 1 has been turned over and is good; the other one needs the same doing to it.

Brambles and weeds growing in bark.

Bere Ferrers

Cllr. Munn inspected the park and play area;

The see saw rubbers on seat showing wear

Elephant springer – rust appearing on underside

Red mushroom – rust on underside

Gates – far side gate will not shut

Cycle Track – work party to start soon, Paul Willmott to undertake brush cutting

Picnic table – showing wear

Marble top with tiles – some tiles still missing

Car Park – couple of pot holes

2 junior swings – rubber seats showing wear

Slide – rusty base

Toddler swings – rusty chain

825. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
    Bere Alston – Cllr. Maycock all are being worked.

    Bere Ferrers - Cllr. Munn 1, 2 and 3 still not being worked.

826. Correspondences.

1) The Clerk asked for payment of the following accounts

a) H.M. Revenue & Customs – Tax + NI




£1,389.62

b) Tavistock Town Council – Hire of room for TAP Courses Deposit
£30.00
827. Proposals from committee for agenda for next meeting.
1. Precept

2. BARP Management Agreement

3. Vulnerable Peoples Policy

4. Provision of screening for Road Warden Container

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.12pm.
Signed this 25th October 2016.            
Chairman…………………………….

